SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 15th May 2006 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.











T N Stewart

8th May 2006







Clerk to the Council

AGENDA

1.  Apologies
2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members





(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.


3.  Chief Superintendent A Frost to attend to appraise Members of the situation with regard to Police Community Support Officers

4. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
            (8.00pm)












(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See list attached)

5.  Minutes









      (8.15pm)

To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 6th March 2006 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 10th April 2006. (Previously circulated)

6. Position of outstanding authorised/contracted works   (8.18pm)

(See list attached)

7. Lease for Land on which stands the Scout Headquarters, Sunderland Road, Sandy – Sub Letting




(8.25pm)
To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  
(Copy attached)
8. Parish/Town Councils – Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005
(8.30 pm)

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 15.05.06
9. Retirement Presentations to Servants of the Community



(8.40pm)

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)

10. Press release







  (8.50pm)

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	4.5.06

36/06


	06/00709/FULL

Mr & Mrs King

11 Cottage Road

SANDY

SG19 1DE
	Full application for the erection of a first floor side extension at 11 Cottage Road, Sandy, Beds.
Near neighbours 9 and 13 Cottage Road , Sandy notified
	
	F & G P

15.5.06
	

	4.5.06

37/06


	06/00490/FULL

Mr B Heads

Willow End
3 Grange Gardens

Beeston Green

Sandy

SG19 1PQ
	Full application for the erection of a single storey front extension, new porch, alterations to garage including raising roof to form utility room and games room, extension of driveway for vehicle parking at Whiteacre, 3 Grange Gardens, Beeston Green, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 2 Grange Gardens, The Grange, The Green, Beeston Green, Sandy notified


	
	F & G P

15.5.06
	

	8.5.06

38/06


	06/00684/FULL

Mr J Miller

3a Market Square

SANDY

SG19 1HT
	Full application for the change of use of first floor from office to part residential, part commercial at 3a Market Square, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours Sue Ryder Shop, Market Square, Sandy notified


	
	F & G P

15.5.06
	

	8.5.06

39/06


	06/00653/FULL

Mr K Smith

The Lodge

Mill Lane

Sandy

Beds
	Full application for the change of use to bed and breakfast (C1 use).  Part two storey, part single rear extension and bay window to side elevation at The Lodge, Mill Lane, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 22a and Chestnut House, Mill Lane and 6 and 7 Coopers Close, Sandy notified


	
	F & G P

15.5.06
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 15.15.2006
6 .  Position of outstanding authorised contracted works







2006/2007



(1) Capital Expenditure

(a) Purchase of additional Chain to Mayoral Chain

Work completed April 2006.

(b) Purchase of Digital Camera

Ordered: 4th May 2006.

(c) Installation of railings at Bedford Road Recreation Ground.
Work completed 3rd May 2006. Members may have noticed that as the fence approaches the War Memorial the panels are “stepped” at different levels.  This is to accommodate the different levels in the ground, which were measured at 1800mm by the Memorial and 1550mm by the tree.

(d) Installation of Palisade fencing, rear of Pavilion, Bedford Road Recreation Ground.
Ordered: 7th March 2006. Work due to be completed week beginning 8th May.

(e) Replace Rainbow Tube Slide at Bedford Road Recreation Ground

Ordered: 2nd May 2006.

(f) Replace Rainbow Unit Multi-Play Platforms at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground 

Ordered: 2nd May 2006
(2) Repairs and Renewals Expenditure

(a) Purchase of 2 No Cut and Strim Hand Mowers
Investigations are still ongoing as to the best type of mower for the work.

(b) Purchase of 2 No Stihl FS350 Strimmers

Ordered: 5th May 2006

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 15.05.2006
6.  Position of outstanding authorised contracted works (Cont)

(3) Revenue Expenditure (Special Items)

(a) Remove redundant fence posts at Skate Park, Sunderland Road


Ordered: 2nd May 2006.

(b) Hire of Scarifier for Cricket Club

Not yet ordered.

(c) Replacement Reels for Cricket Club Scarifier

3 reels ordered, 30th March 2006.  2 received by 3rd May 2006.

(d) Planting 2 former Rose Beds at Faynes Corner

Work completed April 2006

(e) Provide 2 new benches on The Riddy LNR

Work to be undertaken by Ivel and Ouse Countryside Park. Their representative has been notified of the amount of money available to them.

(f) Special Project Grant to Sandy Enhancement Group
Not yet requested.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 15.05.2006
7. Lease for Land on which stands the Scout Headquarters, Sunderland Road, Sandy – Sub Letting

Longer serving members of the Town Council will be aware that the lease for the land on which stands the Scout Headquarters building in Sunderland Road requires the Scout Group to obtain the permission of the Council before letting the premises be used by any other than scouting organisations. This was done in order to prevent the indiscriminate use of the building by outside bodies on a semi-commercial basis thus competing with other publicly available halls for hire, Council has though in the past granted permission for the hall to be used on a short term basis and in particular by the Encore Band.
The Scout Group have now received two requests for use of the Hall both of these due to the fact that Moggerhanger Village Hall will shortly be closed for a lengthy period (approx 20 weeks) for major refurbishment.

The first application is by Moggerhanger Pre-School Group who have asked to use the Hall Monday to Friday 8.15 a.m. to 1.00 p.m.

The second is for a Line Dancing class one afternoon per week 1.30 p.m. to 3.00 p.m.  
It is assumed that the Group will be charging some form of rent in respect of both of the above and the income received will therefore go towards Scout Group Funds.  The Town Council will not be able to charge any additional rent to the Group as this is fixed for the period of the Lease.
It is therefore purely a question of whether or not the Council will be prepared to Grant permission for the two “external uses”.

Supporting or supplementary

- None
information attached


   

Action required
- Committee is requested to approve the two requests as detailed
T.N.Stewart
Clerk to the Council

27th April 2006
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 15.05.2006
8. Parish/Town Councils – Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005
Members will be aware that the powers of Parish and Town Councils to make Byelaws is extremely limited.  For example there are no powers to make Byelaws in respect of highways.
However, the new Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act of 2005 gives Town/Parish and Community Councils the power to prosecute or give fixed penalty notices to people in respect of littering, graffiti and fly posting offences committed in their area and offences covered under this order also includes failure to remove dog fouling, not keeping a dog on a lead and not permitting dogs to enter certain excluded areas.

As usual, however, these things come at a cost!  Each Council considering any of these matters needs to carefully assess if there is a real need for the adoption of new powers in their area and to ensure that the whole Council and the local electorate support adoption of the powers.
Members must bear in mind the financial and human resources of implementing the new powers.  The expenditure included in implementing and servicing the notices, enforcing prosecutions or recovering payment of penalty notices through the Courts etc probably will, it is thought, exceed any income generated from successful prosecutions or proper payment of fixed penalty tickets.
It is also a condition of the new Regulations that Councils planning to implement them have to employ or appoint a designated officer whose sole duty will relate to the serving of fixed penalty notices and the enforcement work.  It is mandatory that this officer will have to have attended a Government approved training Course which is currently being developed.

Members will observe that the cost of establishing and organising these local powers to a Town or Parish Council could be significant

Supporting or supplementary

- None
information attached


   

Action required
- Committee is requested to instruct as to any further action that is to be taken in respect of this matter.
T.N.Stewart
Clerk to the Council

27th April 2006
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 15.05.2006
9. Retirement Presentations to Servants of the Community
Other than the normal pensions or gratuity arrangements Town Councils as corporate bodies are not permitted to fund retirement presentations to either Council staff, Council members, nor indeed to other long serving servants of the community such as Police Officers, Fire Officers, Vicars, Doctors etc.
It may be possible for a small contribution to be made to a proposed presentation under Section 137 powers, i.e. “expenditure which is in the interests of the whole community and which is commensurate with the amount” however, this could, at any time, be contested by the auditors.
Presentations to retiring Council staff have all in the past been funded by voluntary contributions from members and others.

Presentations to members having achieved a lengthy (25years) spell of service on the Council have also been funded by voluntary contributions.

A presentation was indeed made to the former Station Officer at Sandy Fire Station when he retired after many years of service and this was funded partly by voluntary contributions and partly by a small Section 137 contribution.

A presentation was not made to his Deputy when he retired a couple of years later but a formal “thank you” letter was sent by the Town Council.  It is thought that this particular matter has been prompted by the pending retirement of a long serving member of the retained Fire Service in Sandy.
There are, therefore, three questions to be addressed:

(a) The principle of making such presentations to others outside the Council.

(b) The criteria for making such presentations.
(c) The financing of such presentations.

Clearly this is a difficult one for the Council as it could establish a precedent for the future and also if certain decisions are made could cause accounting or audit difficulties.
Supporting or supplementary

- None
information attached


   

Action required
- Committee is requested to instruct as to any further action that is to be taken in respect of this matter.
T.N.Stewart
Clerk to the Council

27th April 2006
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